NEWS NOVEMBER 2019

Hackney of Tomorrow is our
Children in Care Council,
which is made up of looked

after children and care FOX IN
leavers from the London

Borough of Hackney.

Our aim is to make sure
that young people have
the chance to shape and
influence the services that
affect their lives.

Hackney of Tomorrow have already had their
first activity, taking eleven young people to
Fox in a Box, an escape room in Dalston!




Throughout May and June, Representatives
from Hackney of Tomorrow reviewed the
semi-independent accommodation that
Hackney uses for young people over the age
of 18. During this review, Representatives
interviewed over thirty young people,

asking them to assess the quality of the
accommodation and support that they receive
from their key workers. Representatives

were then asked to write a report and make
recommendations that will be used to inform
Hackney’s decision on which accommodation
providers they work with in the future.




Care Council Representatives have started
filming a video for the LAC Health Team,
which aims to encourage young people

in care to attend their initial LAC Health
Assessments. They have also started producing
a documentary film for the Fostering Service,
which aims to highlight the specific issues that
young people with afro-hair experience in their
journey through the care system.

OCTOBER

In October, Care Council Representatives

gave a presentation to service managers

and Hackney councillors at the Corporate
Parenting Board. The presentation focused on
the financial issues that care leavers face when
living in semi-independent accommodation
and highlighted the need for corporate
parents to provide care leavers with safe and
affordable places to live.

Care Council Representatives have formed
a committee that will help organise the
EPIC Awards in April 2020, so as to ensure
that young people are at the centre of the
ceremony throughout its development.

In October, Care Council Representatives were
asked to act as Young Commissioners, forming
interview panels and assessing different service
providers that applied to manage Hackney’s
Family Contact Service at the Ferncliff Centre.







